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A Note from Dean Tim

"Surely your goodness and mercy shall follow me all the days of my life, *
and I will dwell in the house of the Lord for ever.” (Psalm 23:6)

This verse is my favorite part about Psalm 23. The Hebrew word “radaf” in the verse might be more accurately
translated as “pursue me” instead of “follow me.” There’s more of a concept of spirited chase (as in hunting) than
is usually seen in English translations. And I love the idea of God chasing after us.

It reminds me of one of my early childhood memories, in the Sawtooth Mountains of Idaho. I was perhaps four
years old. I don’t remember much about it, except that we were looking for pinecones that my grandmother
intended to use for decorations. In any event, I wandered off near Johnson Creek, swollen with the spring run-off.
I vaguely remember my mother coming over a rise, running toward me. Pursuing me. The story goes that I had
disappeared, and my family was afraid I had fallen into the creek. I just remember my mother running and
sweeping me into her arms, crying but relieved.

It was not my intention to wander off that day. I had just sort of meandered away in search of the perfect
pinecone. Sheep do this as well. They wander about grazing without being overly concerned with where they are.
They can literally nibble their way lost. People do this too. A shepherd must maintain awareness and redirect them
back to the flock, pursuing them when they stray, chasing them down to save them from wandering into danger.
For a four-year-old this could be a rushing creek. For a sheep it can be any number of things from wolves to
rushing water as well. For human beings the wolves are more often metaphorical, but they are out there.
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Thank God for the good shepherds in our lives that chase after us out of their love and care for us; be they Jesus,
our moms, or anyone else. The happy juxtaposition of Good Shepherd’s Sunday and Mother’s Day is a good
opportunity for us to express our appreciation for all those who, in our transitory existence, have redirected us
toward safer pastures. To all the mothers, and others who have also mothered us in some way, thank you! Keep
up the pursuit. It is so worth it and so appreciated. Happy Mother’s Day!

A few housekeeping notes... I want to issue a quick reminder that the Arlington Bridge Project is now underway. It
appears that First Street will be blocked in addition to Arlington. If you are coming from the Northwest, please
approach the Cathedral from Sierra, using Second Street. If you are coming from the Southwest, I recommend
California to Arlington to Court Street. Arlington is open coming from the south and I am told it will remain so.
The construction barriers begin at Island Avenue.

Finally, I am joining with cathedral deans from the US and Canada this week. We are meeting together at our
sister Trinity Cathedral in Omaha. We will be hearing from our new Presiding Bishop, The Most Reverend Sean
Rowe, to learn more about his vision for the next nine years, and how cathedrals fit into it. I look forward to
absorbing information from him and my fellow deans. Please pray for us in our collegiality and work. I hope to
share what I learn with you in the coming weeks!

Pax,

Tim+

Musical Notes
Dr. Bryan Chuan

Welcome Choral Scholars!

Thanks to your generous support, Trinity is proud to invite talented UNR students and community members to
reinforce our St. Cecilia Choir. Choral scholars have long been a tradition in Anglican choirs and Trinity, and some
choral scholars have gone on to prominent musical careers (the great mezzo-soprano Dolora Zajic was once a
Trinity choral scholar!). Their musical expertise will help our music ministry supplement the Episcopal liturgy with
anthems and solos of the highest caliber.

Aidan Orozco, born and raised in Reno, currently studies at TMCC and is
expected to start his BM in Vocal Performance at UNR this Fall. He has studied
classical voice with Dr. Michael TK Lam at UNR for about a year. He has been
singing since childhood and has enjoyed it ever since.

Pipes on the River Concert Series 2025 Schedule
Free admission for all concerts, donations welcome.

Friday May 16, 12 pm: Angela Kraft Cross (Bay Area)
Friday June 6, 12 pm: Michal Szostak (Poland)
Friday June 20, 12 pm: Chase Olson (Oberlin)

Artown 2025 Lineup Announced
We are excited to host an exciting series of concerts this July as part of Reno's Artown festival. Concerts will be
Wednesday evenings at 6 pm and Friday at noon. Visit artown.org for more details about each concert.

Wednesday July 2, 6 pm: Sgt. Pepper and the Magical Mystery Piano, featuring Beatles arrangements by Chappell
Kingsland

Wednesday July 9, 6 pm: ComposHers: Her Sound, Her Story

Friday July 11, 12 pm: Pipes on the River Concert Series with Organist Monty Bennett

Wednesday July 16, 6 pm: Silent Movie Night with Squeeke Steele and Friends

Friday July 18, 12 pm: Pipes on the River Concert Series with Pianist/Organist Bryan Chuan

Wednesday July 23, 6 pm: An Evening of Saxophone and Organ with Jessica Dodge-Overstreet and Bryan Chuan
Friday July 25, 6 pm: Pipes on the River Concert Series with Organist David Brock

Wednesday July 30, 6 pm: FEELINGS: CLOSED IN SCULPTURE AND A MUSICAL MOMENT, music for harp, voice
with an accompanying art exhibit

Ushers are needed for Pipes on the River and Artown concerts. Please text Margaret Zuccarini at917-359-7205
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if you can help.

Canon Ruth's Corner
Second Friday for May 2025

Archive Wine + Beer (archivewinebeer.com), 148 West Street, will be our gathering place on Friday, May 9,
4:00-6:30. This is in the West Street Market. Archive has plenty of wines, beers, canned cocktails, and non-
alcoholic choices. They do not have happy hour prices, nor a happy hour food menu, but there are three
establishments available for eats—The Fix, The Pizza Collective, and Thali. While the Archive is on the small side,
the internal courtyard is well able to accommodate us for extra seating. There are backs on the chairs, no stairs to
negotiate and the music is pleasant and not too loud. You can park on and around West Street, or in the parking
garage at 1st and Sierra. It's also possible that there will be parking at Trinity so that you can just walk over the
River to Archive. Please join us, and friends are welcome too!

As always, call, text or email with questions.775-721-2669 or ruthhanusa@gmail.com.

Greetings from Canon Diana

I've been thinking about what to write for our first Carillon encounter and thought I might share with you “Jesus
Calling” by Sarah Young. I read her every morning and would love to share her thoughts for today:

"Don’t be so hard on yourself. I can bring good even out of your mistakes. Your finite mind tends to look
backward, longing to undo decisions you have come to regret. This is a waste of time and energy, leading only to
frustration. Instead of floundering in the past, release your mistakes to Me. Look to Me in trust, anticipating that
My infinite creativity can weave both good choices and bad into a lovely design.

Because you are human, you will continue to make mistakes. Thinking that you should live an error-free life is
symptomatic of pride. Your failures can be a source of blessing, humbling you and giving you empathy for other
people in their weaknesses. Best of all, failure highlights your dependence on Me. I am able to bring beauty our of
the morass of your mistakes. Trust Me, and watch to see what I will do."

“And we know that in all things God works for the good of those who love him, who have been called according to
his purpose.” - Romans 8:28

“"When pride comes, then comes disgrace, but with humility comes wisdom.” - Proverbs 11:2
“But as for me, I watch in hope for the Lord, I wait for God my Savior; my God will hear me.” - Micah 7:7

My appointment times are Thursdays 1-4, please stop by and share your story!
Blessings, Canon Diana

Schedule for the Upcoming Weeks:

Tuesday, May 13, 6:30 pm — Zoom Grief Group

Wednesday, May 14, 9:00 am — Peeps in the Park Walking Group

Thursday, May 15, 10:30 am — In-person Grief Group

Sunday, May 18 — Farewell Reception following Canon Ruth's last service at Trinity
Wednesday, May 21, 9:00 am — Peeps in the Park Walking Group

Children, Youth, and Family Ministry at Trinity

We look forward to seeing you all for Sunday School this Sunday. This week we have a special Mother’s Day
project planned for the kiddos. We hope to see you all there.

Raffle to Raise funds for our Teens to Travel to the Episcopal Youth Event

Thanks to a generous donation, we will be raffling off a brand-new BBQ at the June 8th Trinity Picnic. More
information coming soon.
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RAFFLE Win This!
$10 Per Ticket (3 for $25)
Drawing at Picnic 6/08/25
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Mark Your Calendars!

o Sunday 5/11/25 - Sunday School Mother’s Day project

o Sunday 5/18/25 - Sunday School; Celebration Circle

o0 Sunday 5/25/25 - Sunday School

o Sunday 6/1/25 - Sunday School

o Sunday 6/8/25 - Pentecost: Last Day of Sunday School Activities; Celebration Circle
o Sunday 6/8/25 - Church Picnic

Join us anytime, we always want to see you. Sunday School registration forms are always available downstairs in
the Sunday School area. There is also a PDF you can download and fill out on the Trinity Website at the bottom of
the page for Children’s Christian Formation. Please complete this release form before your child goes into class.
Link to Parent Release Form:
https:/ /trinityreno.org/christian-education/childrens-christian-formation/
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Ministry News

A Lot of Good Men May Breakfast

Saturday, May 10th
8:00 am

Two Chicks

5851 So. Virginia

Contact Clyde at cnp_reno@yahoo.com to RSVP.

All the men of Trinity are automatically a part of this group.
We want to foster friendship and support for each other.

'.‘"-'1 g ﬂ 5r"_ﬁ--_1. Divinely Fine Women - May 2025
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Please join the Divinely Fine Women on Saturday, May 10, 2025, at 11:30 am at the home of
. Carole Hess, 4250 Juniper Creek Road, Reno. Carole Hess and Carol Moore will be providing
S LEEEEE 0 our lunch. Call Susan Lombardi at 775 329-2044 to RSVP, or text or email Helen Wright at
775 530-4602 or hlwrno@gmail.com.
The group is for women of the parish, with its goal being to establish nhew and renew old friendships within our
church. Please come back if you attended in the past and come if you have not attended or are new to the
church. Please plan to come and spread the word.

A Word from your Endowment Committee

Do you have a will? Do you need one? If you do, is it current? How about a trust? Who will speak for you or
handle your affairs if you cannot?

Saturday, May 17 Trinity’s Endowment Committee presents an estate planning seminar to provide you answers to
these questions and more! Attorneys Ann Morgan, Reynolds Cafferata and Steve Tackes will share information on
wills, trusts, powers of attorney, and ways you can give through your estate plan. Dean Tim will have planning
material on final instructions and funeral planning to make sure your wishes are carried out.

Join us Saturday morning, May 17, from 9am-noon in the Parish Hall. Please RSVP to the church office so we can
plan for materials and refreshments.

Prayer Shawl Ministry

Prayer Shawl Ministry is taking a break during the warmer months. We will gather again in September on the 2nd
and 4th Wednesdays of each month as usual. If you wish to gift a friend or relative with a shawl during the
summer, contact Jodie Rossi at 775 324 2308.

Baby Bundles - Sharing Our Blessings with Others

Baby Bundles is composed of and supported by members of Trinity Episcopal Cathedral and St Catherine's
Episcopal Church.

With items donated by both congregations, we assemble bundles of layette items for Renown Hospital. The
bundles are then distributed by hospital staff to disadvantaged new parents who have little or nothing for their
newborn.

We have found that newborn-size clothing can be too small. We are asking for size 0-3 months. The
child will get more use out of it.

At this time we have an urgent need for baby wipes. In addition we would appreciate monetary donations so we
can restock necesseties.

Also needed are receiving blankets and washcloths for all 3, boys, girls, and unisex, girls' sleepers, and boys'
onesies.

Please include your name on your donation so we can thank you.

If you have any questions please feel free to contact Susan Lombardi at775-329-2044 or Ann Crase at 775-
338-6376.

God Bless!

In Our Community

Construction on Arlington Avenue Bridges Project Begins May 5 via RTC Washoe




It’s almost time! The Arlington Avenue Bridge Project will get underway on May 5th!

The project is anticipated to take at least one year, into summer of 2026. Parishioners coming to cathedral from
North Reno and the North Valleys should plan on using Sierra Street until the bridge replacement project is
complete. Please plan ahead!

The RTC and the City of Reno are beginning a construction project to replace the Arlington Avenue Bridges
spanning the Truckee River at Wingfield Park. These nearly century-old bridges will be transformed into modern,
safer crossings that preserve Downtown Reno's character.

Closures & Detours Begin May 5

¢ Arlington Ave. will close between West 1st St. and Island Ave.

¢ Northbound traffic will be detoured to the Virginia St. bridge Southbound traffic and pedestrians will be
detoured to the Sierra St. bridge

e May 5-11 only: The West 1st St./Arlington Ave. intersection will be closed to all traffic

e Starting May 12: West St. will be open to westbound traffic only between West St. and Stevenson St.
e Wingfield Park will remain closed from May 5 until summer 2026

¢ River recreation detours will also be in place

¢ View detour maps here: https://arlingtonbridges.com/construction

¢ View project details here: ARLINGTON AVENUE BRIDGES PROJECT - RTC Washoe

Project Improvements

e Enhanced safety for pedestrians, bicyclists, transit users, and drivers

e Major roadway improvements and utility upgrades

¢ Aesthetic enhancements reflecting community input

e North bridge: Reduced from two support piers to one, improving water flow

e South bridge: Clear-span design with no piers

e 32 new trees will be added to the project area, along with 295 new shrubs and plants. While the project design
minimizes the number of trees that need to be removed, approximately 15 trees will be removed during
construction.

Community Involvement

The project team is working to keep the community informed throughout construction. If you have any questions,
comments, or concerns about the project, please reach out:

¢ Project Website: ArlingtonBridges.com

¢ Project Email: info@ArlingtonBridges.com

¢ Project Hotline: (775) 235-2686

Courage Worldwide Summit on Child Trafficking
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Prayer Concerns

Trinity Family and Friends

Julie, Jerrie, Bob, Dominique, Robert, Pat, Kaia, Dicky, Dan, Bruce, Kevin, Michael, Lisa, Tycho, Katie and Larry,
Howard, Ron, Emily, Courtney, Elliott; and in our Diocesan Cycle of Prayer, we join the bishop in praying for St.
Catherine of Siena, Reno, the Rev. Tanya Watt, Priest in Residence

Departed
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Stan T.
Bereaved
Georgene and Family

God of mercy and healing, you who hear the cries of those in need, receive these petitions of your people that all
who are troubled may know peace, comfort, and courage. Amen.

The prayer list is updated regularly. We pray for the brothers and sisters from our church community who are
currently experiencing a health crisis. Email Betsy Bethke at betsybethke@yahoo.com to let us know of your
prayer request.

Healing Eucharist

On the first Wednesday of each month, Trinity has a Healing Eucharist at noon. Father Julius Rogina is the
officiant. The service takes place in the Bishop Lewis Chapel. During the service, the names of those on the
prayer list are read aloud and those wishing to be anointed with oil may come forward or may be anointed on
behalf of someone else. All are welcome to attend.

Four Steps for Submitting Items to the Carillon

Wondering how to get Trinity news and happenings into the Carillon? Here’s what to do:

1. Write the information the way you‘d like it to appear in the Carillon. Although we will edit submissions as
needed, it's very helpful to get items that are fully written out.

2. If you'd like a graphic or photo to go with your submission, please send the graphic or photo as an attachment
to the email. This makes it much easier to include than if you embed the image in the email itself.

3. Email your submission to the Trinity office: info@trinityreno.org.

4. Mind the weekly deadline: 2 p.m. Wednesday for the Friday Carillon.

The Vestry

2026 - Bruce Bethke (Junior Warden), Mikkel Bassett, Kathryn Landreth, Ann Morgan (Clerk)
2027 - Margaret Brown (Senior Warden), Rebecca Dixon, Aaron Koning, Eric Nummela

2028 - Josette Dornoff, Katherine Mahannah, Gary Warren, Nan Marie Wollam

Youth Representative: Josephine Flocchini

Heavenly Father, give our wardens and vestry a daily renewal of your presence, uphold them with your peace, a
peace that passes all understanding, enlighten them with your word, and strengthen them with your grace. Amen.

Worship With Us Online

Sunday worship at 11:
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCGYbPbauG4TbNTpgnZpGFfw

Morning Prayer at 7:30 on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday:
https://us06web.zoom.us/join
Meeting Id: 863 7715 2553, password: Prayer

Weekend Ministers

Altar Guild: Terry Cain, Betsy Bethke, Marlies Eldridge, Barbara Marquand.

Saturday at 5 pm: Father Julius M. Rogina preaching, Canon Diana Turner presiding. Alex Dyer, Mimi Butler,
Lectors; Julie Martinson, Intercessor; Susan Lombardi, EM.

Sunday at 7:30 am: Father Julius M. Rogina preaching, Canon Diana Turner presiding. Gary Warren,
Server/Crucifer; Jill Reid, Lector/Intercessor; Julie Brown, Joe Nishikida, Ushers.

Sunday at 9 am: Canon Diana Turner preaching and presiding. Grayden Kuhn, Crucifer; Elijah Walquist, Server;
Olivia Flocchini, Intercessor; Luke Wolfe, Josie Flocchini, EMs; the Flocchini family, Ushers.

Sunday at 11 am: Father Julius M. Rogina preaching, Canon Diana Turner presiding. Lisa Otterson,
Server/Crucifer; Cathy Brewster, Juliette Leneaux, Lectors; Sara Oliver Erwine, Intercessor; Dave Bennum, Cathy



mailto:info@trininityreno.org
mailto:info@trinityreno.org
mailto:info@trinityreno.org
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCGYbPbauG4TbNTpgnZpGFfw

Brewster, EMs; Gary Parks, Ron Wolff, Ushers.

Statistics From Last Week

Attendance for Saturday 5 pm service: 24
Attendance for 7:30 am service: 24
Attendance for 9 am service: 65
Attendance for 11 am service: 98
YouTube views of Sunday service: 65

Last Week's Offerings: $

Weekly Prayer

In our Diocesan Cycle of Prayer we pray for:
St. Catherine of Siena, Reno

In our Anglican Communion we pray for:
The Nippon Sei Ko Kai

The Lessons Appointed for Use on
the Fourth Sunday of Easter

The Collect

O God, whose Son Jesus is the good shepherd of your people: Grant that when we hear his voice we may know
him who calls us each by name, and follow where he leads; who, with you and the Holy Spirit, lives and reigns,
one God, for ever and ever. Amen.

Old Testament: Acts 9:36-43

Now in Joppa there was a disciple whose name was Tabitha, which in Greek is Dorcas. She was devoted to good
works and acts of charity. At that time she became ill and died. When they had washed her, they laid her in a
room upstairs. Since Lydda was near Joppa, the disciples, who heard that Peter was there, sent two men to him
with the request, "Please come to us without delay." So Peter got up and went with them; and when he arrived,
they took him to the room upstairs. All the widows stood beside him, weeping and showing tunics and other
clothing that Dorcas had made while she was with them. Peter put all of them outside, and then he knelt down
and prayed. He turned to the body and said, "Tabitha, get up." Then she opened her eyes, and seeing Peter, she
sat up. He gave her his hand and helped her up. Then calling the saints and widows, he showed her to be alive.
This became known throughout Joppa, and many believed in the Lord. Meanwhile he stayed in Joppa for some
time with a certain Simon, a tanner.

The Psalm: 23
1 The Lord is my shepherd; *
I shall not be in want.

2 He makes me lie down in green pastures *
and leads me beside still waters.

3 He revives my soul *
and guides me along right pathways for his Name's sake.

4 Though I walk through the valley of the shadow of death, I shall fear no evil; *
for you are with me;
your rod and your staff, they comfort me.

5 You spread a table before me in the presence of those who trouble me; *
you have anointed my head with oil,
and my cup is running over.

6 Surely your goodness and mercy shall follow me all the days of my life, *
and I will dwell in the house of the Lord for ever.

The Epistle: Revelation 7:9-17
I looked, and there was a great multitude that no one could count, from every nation, from all tribes and peoples
and languages, standing before the throne and before the Lamb, robed in white, with palm branches in their




hands. They cried out in a loud voice, saying,
“Salvation belongs to our God who is seated on the throne, and to the Lamb!”

And all the angels stood around the throne and around the elders and the four living creatures, and they fell on
their faces before the throne and worshiped God, singing,

“Amen! Blessing and glory and wisdom and thanksgiving and honor and power and might be to our God forever
and ever! Amen.”

Then one of the elders addressed me, saying, "Who are these, robed in white, and where have they come from?"
I said to him, "Sir, you are the one that knows." Then he said to me, "These are they who have come out of the
great ordeal; they have washed their robes and made them white in the blood of the Lamb.

For this reason they are before the throne of God,

and worship him day and night within his temple,

and the one who is seated on the throne will shelter them.

They will hunger no more, and thirst no more;

the sun will not strike them,

nor any scorching heat;

for the Lamb at the center of the throne will be their shepherd,

and he will guide them to springs of the water of life,

and God will wipe away every tear from their eyes."

The Gospel: John 10:22-30

At that time the festival of the Dedication took place in Jerusalem. It was winter, and Jesus was walking in the
temple, in the portico of Solomon. So the Jews gathered around him and said to him, "How long will you keep us
in suspense? If you are the Messiah, tell us plainly." Jesus answered, "I have told you, and you do not believe.
The works that I do in my Father's name testify to me; but you do not believe, because you do not belong to my
sheep. My sheep hear my voice. I know them, and they follow me. I give them eternal life, and they will never
perish. No one will snatch them out of my hand. What my Father has given me is greater than all else, and no one
can snatch it out of the Father's hand. The Father and I are one."

Optional parts of the readings are set off in square brackets. The Bible texts of the Old Testament, Epistle and Gospel
lessons are from the New Revised Standard Version Bible, copyright 1989 by the Division of Christian Education of the
National Council of the Churches of Christ in the USA, and used by permission.

The Collects, Psalms and Canticles are from the Book of Common Prayer, 1979.

From The Lectionary Page: http://lectionarypage.net
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